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PResident’s MESSAGE
Carol Powell

Although March can be a crazy month weather wise, 
it always makes me happy because it means spring is just 
around the corner. Like many, the spring and the fall are 
my favorite times of year. More than ever, it has been so 
important to be able to go for a walk and perhaps chat 
outside with friends and neighbors for a while. We all have 
high hopes that the vaccine will allow us to return to some 
kind of normal soon! Yes, the Board is addressing what 
can or can’t be open and when. Decisions, of course, will 
depend on what is happening on the COVID front. With the 
help of our new Website Chair, we are also investigating 
virtual resident meetings. Hopefully, by the time you read 
this, that will have become a reality.

This year seems to have started out with questions that 
go back to the agreement we all signed when we moved 
in here to abide by the Bylaws and Rules and Regulations 
that were issued at closing or provided by the previous 
owner, etc. If you never received a copy of this document, 
you really should contact the office. It is important to 
familiarize yourself with it. In recent months we have 
received questions/complaints ranging from what vehicles 
can be parked where to which committee is responsible for 
what and when should the trash pails be put out or taken in. 
All of those questions and more can be answered within the 
above referenced document. However, sometimes it just 
comes down to common sense and respect for each other.

The Board has been moving along with the day-to-day 
business of the community. Our new members seem to be 
comfortable with their new jobs and we are appreciative 
of their efforts. Bills get paid, necessary contracts are 
renewed, and every effort is made to resolve issues and 
address your questions. In this period of limited access 
to each other, it becomes more important than ever to 
utilize all means possible to communicate. The Website 
Committee works hard to keep the site up to date. Minutes 
of Board meetings are posted as soon as they are approved, 
which is the same criteria utilized to post copies in the 
clubhouse in “normal” times. A robocall has a limited time 
span and not everyone appreciates a lengthy call. Linda 
LaFerrera does an amazing job of getting the basics out to 
those who opt to listen. Once again, I find myself feeling 
that there are those of us who need to be reminded that we 
are all in this thing together. We are all doing the best that 
we can. It’s a great time to brush up on our patience skills. 
Let’s all work together to stay on track, stay safe and as 
always, most importantly, stay well.

I know there are many among us who are anxious to 
know when our facilities will reopen and especially if the 
pool can be used in the summer. I wish I was writing to 
give you those answers, but I still have not found my crystal 
ball. However, I do have some updates from our attorney 
that I wanted to share.

The bad news is that from a legal standpoint nothing 
has changed. The insurance industry is still refusing to 
cover clients for COVID related claims. Although for the 
most part these claims are next to impossible to prove, we 
would still have to bear the substantial cost of defending 
them. However, there have been very few cases nationwide 
of COVID related legal actions, probably due to the almost 
impossible problem of proving where someone actually 
contracted the disease when it is rampant throughout 
the world. Then there is availibility of testing and most 
importantly the vaccine that we are all praying will prove 
to be the light at the end of the tunnel.

The bottom line is that we need to wait a little longer 
before making any decisions. We need to evaluate what 
happens over the next month or two to be safe. The 
likelihood is that we will be able to open at least some 
activities, including limited access to both the pool and the 
clubhouse but obviously, I cannot make any commitment. 
Any opening will require strict adherence to all Federal 
and State COVID regulations. Failure to do so could lead 
to another complete shutdown.

So, as you can see these are difficult decisions, and 
as always, the Board’s first concern is the safety of all of 
our residents. We wanted you to know that these topics 
are being addressed and we are doing our best to arrive 
at decisions that take into consideration everyone’s best 
interests.

PResident’s addendum
Carol Powell

www.BrickNJSmiles.com

NJ Top Dentist 5 Years In A Row

1608 Route 88, Suite 111, Brick, NJ 08724

732-458-8200

•	High	level	infection	control	with	Medical	Grade	Air	Purifi	ers
•	Senior	Citizen	10%	Discount
•	In-House	Benefi	t	Dental	Plan	Available
•	In-House	Implant	Surgeon

ad-4593
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Deceased Resident - 2021
Iurato, John..............................124 Lions Head Blvd. S.

02/09/2021

Lions Head South
New Residents - 2021

Guerrierie, Deborah             ..........................40 Lauren Ln.
                               R/S Flicker

Begley, William & Nancy.............................18 Ashford Dr.
                               R/S Seggio

McGowan, Lori...........................................25 Lauren Ln.
                               R/S Newman

Carbone, Virginia.........................................10 Abbey Rd.
                               R/S DiMatteo

Terrigno, John & Andrea...........................10 Ashford Dr.
                               R/S Thomson Estate

Facciponti, Charles & Sandra........................20 Ashford Dr.
                               R/S Vena

Deletions - 2021
Flicker, Richard & Phyllis..............................40 Lauren Ln.
                                  R/S Guerrierie
Seggio, Anna...............................................18 Ashford Dr.

                               R/S Begley
Newman, John & Joan..................................25 Lauren Ln.

                               R/S McGowan
DiMatteo, Thelma.........................................10 Abbey Rd.

                               R/S Carbone
Thomson Estate...........................................10 Ashford Dr.

                               R/S Terrigno
Vena, Eileen................................................20 Ashford Dr.

                               R/S Facciponti

We Publish The Official Community Newspapers
For 97 NJ Adult Communities

Toll Free  (888) 637-3200  
 information@SeniorPublishing.net

www.SeniorPublishing.net

Senior Publishing Company

•  Priced To Fit Your Budget
•  Multiple Month Discounts
•  6 Month Pre-Payment Special

If Your Business Caters To NJ’s Senior Citizens
You Need To Contact Senior Publishing

One Phone Call Puts You In Touch With
Over 84,000 Senior Community Readers.
100% Coverage In Over 95 Communities!

Trying To Reach 
The Senior Market?

Bulletin 1/4 Pg
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EDITORIAL
Susan Mills

Can you believe it has been almost a full year since 
the world shut down because of the Covid-19 virus? Our 
lively social community was forced to stop most of our 
favorite activities. It has been a challenging year. I miss 
Friday shuffleboard and socializing with the crocheters. 
Thankfully, Lions Head South residents are resilient and 
persevere. We managed to adjust and muddle through a 
most difficult time. March, 2021, offers hope. Vaccines 
are available to help protect us. Our time changes allowing 
more hours of daylight. St. Patrick’s Day celebrates 
happiness and luck. We could all use a four-leaf clover 
about now. 					   

Spring is a time of rebirth and new beginnings. May 
we all experience the positive force that Mother Nature 
displays this time of year. May our world move forward 
with an ever-expanding sense of healing and unity. May 
each of us grow in understanding and kindness. Lions Head 
South is our community. How fortunate we are to live 
with the friendship, support, and generosity of so many all 
around us. Recognize and appreciate what we have. Strive 
to help improve what needs improvement. Acknowledge 
and give thanks for all of God’s Blessings.   

Brick
Middletown
Red Bank

Spring Lake Heights
Wall

Yardville 

732-223-0003
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ad - 5304

lHCC
Jim Mort

In our attempt to have the golf course open year around, 
we did well in January but ran into snow and cold weather 
after that. We will continue to keep the course open for 
play as much as possible, weather permitting. 

The official opening date for the 2021 season is 
Monday, March 1st.  We are continuing with the clean-
up of the roughs by removing many of the downed trees, 
bushes and tree limbs that have accumulated over the years 
from prior clean-up projects.  This general clean-up will 
enhance the air flow which is good for the fairways and 
greens as well as removing obstacles from the roughs.  
Along with this removal of old downed trees and such, 
we will continue with the work on the wetlands in hopes 
of clearing a channel from the retention basin between 
the 3rd and 4th hole all the way to the 9th hole. Clearing 
this channel will reduce the large swamp that has been 
backed up by the blocked channel and, hopefully, stop 
some of the flooding that occurs on the 3rd and 5th holes.   
Also included in our early plans for this year are the 
refurbishment of the sand traps and bringing in fill to level 
out several areas of the course, i.e., the 9th Tee area and add 
soil in front of the 9th Tee and also in front of the 9th green. 
We will continue with our course beautification program 
by adding evergreen trees throughout the course where 
we have removed dead trees and bushes.  These trees will 
enhance the overall appearance as well as serve to protect 
the houses surrounding the course from errant golf balls.

During this period, we are going through registration 
for our members for the new year.  Last year we finished 
the year with 102 members and we hope to improve on 
that number this year.  We will advertise in the local over 
55 retirement villages and request that anyone knowing of 
golfers in the local area that might be interested in joining 
the LHCC to pass their name and phone number to the 
LHCC office. We will directly attempt to recruit them. 
The changes made to the LHCC operation will go a long 
way in encouraging non-residents to join our course.  As 
it has been for several years, LHCC is one of the finest 
9-hole golf courses in the area and is a great bargain for 
any golfer.  LHCC also offers a great opportunity to any 
of our non-golfing residents to get out and give golfing a 
try.  For anyone interested, we can provide a beginner set 
of clubs, rent or buy cheap, bag, use of a golf car. We sell 
used golf balls 10 for a dollar.   We will do most anything to 
make your attempt at golf inexpensive and a lot of fun.  For 
more serious golfers and beginners, this year we will have 
available a certified PGA golf instructor.  He will provide 
lessons, for a price, at the LHCC.  Additional information 
will be available shortly.

The first Scramble of the year is scheduled for Tuesday, 
April 13th.  Sign-up sheets are on the LHCC outside BB.

Covid is still with us and it is anticipated that it will 
affect planning and events through the summer. Rather 
than take any chances, we will not have the normal General 
Meeting of all members in April, but are planning for the 
General Meeting in June.  The Board of Directors Meeting 
was held on February 10th and minutes of the meeting will 
be posted to the LHCC BB.

During January George Flaccavento passed away. 
George and Jean were long time members of the LHCC 
and very active in our course and the village. George served 
as part of the “Greatest Generation,” during WWII.  Our 
deepest sympathy and condolences to Jean and his family.
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MICHELE’S 
GOLD BUYERS LLC

GOLD - DIAMONDS - SILVER - COINS
WE BUY GOLD

ON-SITE SECURITY 
BONDED 

 LICENSED - INSURED

Visit our sanitary 
and safe offi ce

DIAMONDS
DIAMONDS
DIAMONDS

Michele DeGeorge
Serving Ocean & Monmouth Counties

DeGeorge Professional Building
249 Brick Blvd. - Brick, NJ 08723

OFFICE: 732-262-4653 (GOLD)

CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE: 
www.michelesgoldbuyers.com

ads-2748g

“Time to Sell”
Gold is now at an 

ALL TIME Record High
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1/4 COLOR
Brick Corner Cafe

Beaverson Blvd Corner Cafe

1/4 B&W
Briar II News
Lion’s Pride

hCO Newsletter
hC Silverton
Pavilion News
Leisure Times

greenbriar Times
LV News

Wedgewood Chronicle
Seaview Tidings

ads-5621

732-890-8261
rhaggan2@njmedicareplans.net

www.njmedicareplans.net

Medicare Insurance 
Consultation and Enrollment Service

Robert G Haggan II 

Robert G Haggan II 
Insurance Agency

2850 Yorktowne Blvd., Unit 24, 
Brick, NJ  08723

Don’t call a 1-800 number and deal 
with the operator of the day 

when you can get personalized 
service with a local 

Medicare Insurance Agent.

CELEBRATING OVER 14 YEARS

Independent Agent,
serving New Jersey’s 

Medicare eligible
 population since 2007!

MEDICARE INSURANCE

ads-5621
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serving New Jersey’s 
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Robert G Haggan II 
Insurance Agency

2850 Yorktowne Blvd., Unit 24, 
Brick, NJ  08723

CELEBRATING OVER 14 YEARS

Don’t call a 1-800 number and deal 
with the operator of the day 

when you can get personalized 
service with a local 

Medicare Insurance Agent.

The Lions Head South community has someone 
special to celebrate:  Giuseppa “Josephine” Bosco of 
Meadowbrook Road became our latest centenarian in 
February!  Josephine is pictured here with her daughter 
Nina and her granddaughter (and namesake) Josephine.  
These loving family members shared some insight into the 
life of this remarkable woman.

Josephine was born in Sicily, Italy on February 18th, 
1921.  She grew up there until she was in her mid-20s, 
when she emigrated to Brooklyn, NY.  Josephine worked 
as a seamstress before retiring and moving to Lions Head 
South.  She continues to live in the house that she and her 
late husband, Tony, purchased when it was first built.  Yes, 
Josephine is an original owner here!

One of Josephine’s favorite passions is cooking, and 
her family especially loves her “spaghetti and meatballs 
with red sauce”.  She also still loves to garden, taking 
special care of her prized fig tree.  The core of her affection, 
however, is for her loving family.  Josephine has a son, 
a daughter, five grandchildren and five great-grandsons!  
How precious it is that they refer to her as the most lovable, 
humble and beautiful woman they have ever met.

These days, Josephine enjoys sitting on her driveway 
and waving to her neighbors (in the warm weather, of 
course!), saying the rosary, cleaning her house, doing her 
laundry and watching her Italian television shows.    She is 
blessed with neighbors who have become close friends and 
who are always there to lend a hand if needed.  Josephine 
loves to meet new people, often greeting them with, “Can 
you believe how old I am?!” 

Josephine’s family says that the past century would 
not have been the same without her affectionate and 
warm-hearted presence 
in our world.  We wish 
Josephine the best of 
health and many more 
opportunities to share 
her friendship with all of 
us.  Buon compleanno, 
Joseph ine !   Tan t i 
auguri!  (Translation…  
Happy birthday!  Best 
wishes!)

celebrating 100 years!
Linda LaFerrera
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For Advertising Contact
Senior Publishing Company

at 1-888-637-3200

SENIOR PUBLISHING COMPANY accepts advertisements 
and advertisements are based upon information provided 
by the advertiser. SENIOR PUBLISHING COMPANY does 
not independently investigate the accuracy of advertisement 
content and does not warrant or represent the accuracy of 
the content of any advertisement.

snowbirds

If you expect to be away from the community for the 
winter months, please make the arrangements to have the 
Lions Pride which includes the Newsletter mailed to you.  
The Board and Standing Committees continue to work all 
year long on your behalf.  It is important to keep up with 
events here.  If you decide not to have the publications 
mailed, let the office know you will be leaving so that the 
Newsletter and Pride won’t be left in your door.  Likewise, 
when you return in the spring, please inform the office so 
that delivery will be resumed to your door.

WEBSITE COMMITTEE
Tony Bruzaitis

The Website Committee is planning a number of 
updates to enhance the content available on the website. 
We want to make the website a one-stop resource for 
community information.  We are planning additional 
features such as: a live online calendar that will be updated 
on a regular basis, posting various forms that can be 
accessed and downloaded at any time, adding a Frequently 
Asked Questions (FAQ) page, creating simpler navigation 
so you can get to the information you want in as few steps 
as possible, and more highlights of club activities.

If you are a club or committee chairperson, we will be 
contacting you shortly to provide us with regular updates 
about your club.

The committee has been meeting regularly and 
would like to hear your suggestions for other website 
enhancements.  Please email us at: LionsHeadSoWeb@
gmail.com with your ideas.

Our committee members this year are Gail Levenelm, 
Peter Brennan, Mary Ward, Donna Iversen, and Tony 
Bruzaitis (Chair).  

The Lions Head website address is: www.lionsheadso.
com

ADS-1376B

High-Quality
Primary Health Care
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Ad 4966

  

J.I.L. 
WINDOW WAShINg

(includes cleaning the windows and sills as well as dusting the screens)

Jill Carpenter

NO JOB TOO LARgE OR SMALL

(732) 920-5960

FREE ESTIMATES

  RIChARD & SON hOME CARE 
SERVICES TEAM

We Offer-
   •      Spring/Fall Clean Ups
				•							Gutter	Cleanouts	-	$35.00	-	$45.00	(SOLAR	PANELS)
            (Gutters, Downspouts and Gutter Nails Tightened)
 
“Inside Out” Maintenance Work:
•	 Shrubs Trimmed / Removed
•	 Mulching
•	 Yard & Leaf Clean Up
•	 Garden Cleanouts / Garages and Attics, too!
•	 Small Garden Walls Designed and Installed
•	 Estate Clean Out(s)
•	 Gift	Certifi	cates	Available

Additional Services (call for info and prices)
•	 Mail Boxes - (New) Installations
•	 Ceiling Lights / Fans - Cleaned and/or Dusted
•	 Vents - Dusted and Open / Closed
•	 Mattresses Flipped (and beds made)
•	 Garbage / Recycle Bins - House to Curb / Curb to House
•	 House Cleaning (Move In / Move Out)
•	 Peace of Mind House Check - Any length of time
•	 Porch Walls Cleaned

No job too small or odd (732) 920-5960

Competitive Pricing • Free Estimates • Calls Returned 
• References Available •

A
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#112
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Since 1966
WALL

2028 Highway 35
732.449.6900

BRICK
505 Burnt Tavern Road

732.899.8600

Kevin C. O’Brien, Mgr. - NJ Lic. No. 4805
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security COMMITTEE
Debbie Ewtushek

Welcome to 2021!  Hopefully this month finds you 
warm and healthy as we continue to meander our way 
through the obstacles of Covid-19 and snow storms.  
The Security Committee had its first meeting and our 
enthusiastic members are ready to get started and pick up 
the reins from former committee members.

We are going to continue our strong liaison with 
the Brick Police Department and JCP&L. We know that 
by working together we can ensure our community and 
residents stay safe and secure.

Our first line of defense is:  IF YOU SEE SOMETHING, 
SAY SOMETHING!  The non-emergency number for 
Brick Police is 732-262-1100 and they are there to help us.  
Keep the information factual and with as many details as 
possible without putting yourself in a precarious situation.  
Don’t second guess yourself if a situation seems odd - call 
the number and let the police handle the situation.

If you have any suggestions, please email me at 
dewtushek @yahoo.com.

ad - 328

ad - 328
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Educated at UCLA, Harvard, and Rush Medical 
College in Chicago, Dr. Tomaszewski is a Diplomat 

of the American Board of Urology and a leading 
member of the mid-Atlantic section of the American 

Urological Association. He is an expert in bladder con-
trol issues, incontinence, prostate disease, male 

infertility, impotence, and kidney stones.

For more information or to arrange a consultation, 
please contact us at 732-364-1664

Charles S. Tomaszewski, M.D.
Associated Urologists, LLC
Parkway 70 Plaza, 1255 Route 70, Suite 33-S
Lakewood, NJ 08701
www.associatedurologistsnj.com

OFFICE HOURS: Mon. - Fri. 9 am - 5 pm ads-3951a

A world 
of expert 
urological 
experience

ALAN M. FLORIA, Esq.

www.fl orialawoffi ces.com

Talk to me... 
It’s FREE
• Trusts & Estates
• Wills and Powers 

of Attorney
• Elder Law
• Real Estate

Admitted in NJ & FL

732-920-9222
35 Beaverson Blvd., Ste. 4C, Brick

ads-6639

Lions Head Offi ce Park

ALAN M. FLORIA, Esq.

www.fl orialawoffi ces.com
Four Seasons Resident

Talk to me... 
It’s FREE
• Trusts & Estates
• Wills and Powers 

of Attorney
• Elder Law
• Real Estate

Admitted in NJ & FL

732-920-9222
35 Beaverson Blvd., Ste. 4C, Brick

ads-6639

Lions Head Offi ce Park

Lion’s Head South
The Pavilion

Brick Corner Cafe

Four Seasons Lakewood

garden club
Linda Adamo

I’m writing this article as we are experiencing our first 
major snowstorm in probably two years! Needless to say, 
it’s hard to think of gardening on a day like today but as 
you are reading this in March, there are things we can do 
to get ready for Spring!!

If you have indoor plants, continue to check to make 
sure they are getting good light and the temperature in 
the room they are in is between 65 and 75 degrees with 
night time temps slightly cooler. March is also a good 
time to fertilize them and wipe off any dust that may have 
accumulated. You might also consider starting some herbs 
indoors for eventual movement to the outdoors when the 
weather allows.  

As soon as weather permits, you can start your Spring 
clean-up. Now would also be the time to prune shrubs 
and evergreens before new growth begins. Boxwood and 
Japanese holly would do well to be pruned now. Remove 
any diseased, dead, weak or crossing branches from 
summer flowering shrubs, shaping the plants as you cut. 
Roses may be pruned now removing winter killed canes. 
This March pruning will result in long-stemmed flowers 
and compact bushes.

Since we, as a club, have not met over the winter 
months, there is not much else to report. However, we start 
up again this month. If you are as stir crazy as most, you 
may want to join us on Wednesday, March 10th at 10:30 
a.m. in the Lions Den (assuming we have access by then). 
We are a fun, active group who help each other. No prior 
gardening experience is necessary!!

ads-3537

ads-3537
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OUTDOOR shuffleboard
Rose Szpara

BOWLING
Peter Brennan

Into the 19th week of bowling and the fun is still there.  
Someone told me the other day that “this beats sitting at 
home and going stir-crazy”.  A lot can be said for getting 
out and enjoying the company of the people of Lions Head 
South.  We all enjoy what we are doing here at Ocean Lanes 
on Friday morning.  Here are some of the happenings lately:
High average:  Dennis Grasso 206, Peter Brennan 192, 

Tino Yodice 190, Deb Gennarelli 172
High games: Bill Leck 224, Peter Brennan 225, Dennis 

Grasso 256, Tino Yodice 256, Deb Gennarelli 232, 
Carl Thul 226
The team “The Duo” is leading the field by 3 points 

followed by “Pick Me Up” and then “Joey D Pizza.”
You can see the complete league scores online at www.

Oceanlanes.com and ask for “standings” on Friday which 
will ask you to pick a league.  Click onto “LHS Marie 
Cassela Fun League”.  Thanks for reading this article and 
stay safe.

This year we will be playing outdoor shuffleboard a 
little differently. Instead of  24 teams, we will only have 12 
teams so that we can leave a count in between players for 
social distancing. It will also be a shorter season. Games 
will be played at 6pm every Wednesday night from May 
5 until June 30. 	

Prizes will be handed out on Saturday, July 24. If it is 
safe, we will have a party in the clubhouse.

Sign-ups will be on Monday, April 5 and 12 from 
10am-11am on the Clubhouse front porch. The fee will 
be $10 instead of $15.

Charles “Chuck” Florio, Jr.
Direct: 908-377-3049 • Offi ce: 732-815-1550 Ext: 274

Offi ce: 21 Brant Ave., Clark, NJ
Residence: 240 Lionshead Blvd. South, Brick, NJ 08723

If your property is listed with a real estate broker, please disregard this offer.
It is not our intention to solicit the offerings of other real estate brokers.

My offer to you is if I am unable to sell your home,
I will purchase your property at a pre-negotiated price.

Call me today for a
FREE property evaluation

ads-6780
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the recipe box
Sue Auer

MARCH 17th - the commemoration of Christianity in 
Ireland!	

Also known as St. Patrick’s Day, 3/17 is the death day 
of the Patron Saint of Ireland. In addition, 3/17 celebrates 
the heritage & culture of the Irish in general.

OLD WORLD Traditional Irish foods and drinks range 
from The Irish breakfast fry, scones, simple beef pot roast, 
Irish brown soda bread and a large listing of many regional 
family recipes. 	

THE AMERICAN St. Patrick’s cuisine offers Corned 
Beef, Lamb, Vegetable dishes, as well as sweets & drinks 
which are based off of today’s updated culinary styles.

The  following are some of the recipes shared with our 
community from friends & families:

HERB-DIJON GRILLED LAMB CHOPS  .... lamb 
chops can be prepared like small grilling steaks... easy & 
quick!
1. Preheat grill to very high heat.
2. Combine 1 tbsp chopped fresh mint, 1 tbsp oregano 
finely chopped, 1 tbsp Dijon mustard,                      	

3 tbsp EVOO, 1 tsp finely chopped fresh garlic. Coat chops 
in oil mixture.
GRILL over direct heat 3 - 4 mins on each side
BROIL on med rack for 7- 8 mins (temp inside @145 F.) 
med. rare.
BAKE preheat 425 F. Bake 8 - 10 mins (temp inside @145 
F.) 

****Thank you Judy & Rich Smugular (friends from 
Maywood, N.J.) for sending this recipe. 

BACON - APPLE BRUSSEL SPROUTS  - 3 STEPS
1. Preheat large sauté pan on med 2-3 mins., add 3 

slices cut up bacon; cook & stir until crisp. 
AND remove from pan.
2. Increase heat under sauté pan, ADD washed & 

trimmed Brussel sprouts AND 1 cut up medium apple; 
cook 8 - 10 mins. until tender to your taste.

3. REMOVE from heat and stir in 1/2 cup applesauce, 
1/4 tsp kosher salt & 1/4 tsp pepper. 	

Sprinkle in crumbled bacon. Serve with lamb chops.   
****Recipe forwarded by Robin Marshall Price, a 

family friend.

MINT CHOCOLATE CHIP  COOKIES - preheat 
oven to 375 F*

1. In a mixing bowl ... combine 2 1/2 cups flour, 1 tsp 
baking soda & 1/2 tsp salt and set aside.

2. Beat 2 sticks soft butter & 1 1/4 cups sugar in large 
bowl until fluffy. ADD 2 eggs, 1 1/2 tsp green food color 
and 1 tsp. peppermint extract.

3. Gradually add in flour mixture on low speed & stir 
in 1 1/2 cups Chocolate Chips.

4. Drop heaping tablespoons 2 inches apart on greased 
baking sheet. 

Bake 10 -12 minutes. Cool on baking sheet. Store in 
cookie tin. 

**** Recipe forwarded by Robin Marshall Price, a 
family friend.

Wishing everyone a happy St. Pat’s Day... stay 
safe and healthy... during Covid, cooking is a great 
time to try something new.  
I’m always asking & looking 
to  share  rec ipes  in  our 
community. Please send yours 
to sauer1948@hotmail.com. It 
would be greatly appreciated. 
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1601490

State Farm Mutual Automobile Insurance Company
State Farm Indemnity Company

State Farm Fire and Casualty Company
State Farm General Insurance Company

Bloomington, IL

When you combine your  
home and auto insurance, 
good things happen – like 
saving time and money. Just 
another way I’m here to help 
life go right™.
CALL ME TODAY.

Home 
& Auto. 
Smart  
& Easy.

Jody Huss, Agent
474 Brick Blvd

Brick, NJ  08723
Bus: 732-262-5000

jody.huss.qssc@statefarm.com

ads-5635

SOUTH PAPERS
21 - Carefree

11 - Country Caller
Echoes

4 Seasons Lakewood
26 - HC Silverton
09 -Winding Ways

S. Ridge North
S. Ridge East

12 - HC Berkeley
08 - Gardner

Pinecone

 02 - Lake Ridge
84,105,106,108,208 - CVS Village 

1,2,3,4, & 5
112 - Lion’s Head South

116 - Pavilion
17 - Fawn Lakes

18 - Holiday Heights
205 - SR West/Westerly
207 - Lions Head North

25 - Leisure Ridge
27 - Atlantic Hills Echo

30 - HC South

35 Mirage
41 - Perry’s Lake
42 - Heritage Bay

43 - Meadows Lake Ridge
52 - Mystic Shores
75 - Crestwood VII

92 - Pine Ridge
98 - Whiting StationCall NOW for a FREE in-home 

consultation

1-855-560-8710
Maintain Your IndependentLifestyle

CODE SPCHome Improvement Contractor License #13VH03015500 • Kevin O’Gorman Plumbing License #7771

10% OFF with the purchase of a complete 
system & Special Financing Terms Available 

One off er per customer on complete tub, wall, 
and fi xture OR shower, wall, fi xture. Coupon 
MUST be presented at ti me of consultati on 
only. Off er applied to same day purchases. 
Valid only at parti cipati ng Bath Fitt er locati ons. 
See associate for details. 

Expires 3/31/21

A
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Call NOW for a FREE in-home 
consultation

1-855-560-8710

10% OFF with the purchase of a complete 
system & Special Financing Terms 

Available 

One off er per customer on complete tub, 
wall, and fi xture OR shower, wall, fi xture. 
Coupon MUST be presented at ti me of 
consultati on only. Off er applied to same 
day purchases. Valid only at parti cipati ng 
Bath Fitt er locati ons. See associate for 
details. 
Expires 3/31/21

Maintain Your IndependentLifestyle

CODE SPCHome Improvement Contractor License #13VH03015500 • Kevin O’Gorman Plumbing License #7771

A
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daylight saving time
The Old Farmer’s Almanac 2021

WHAT IS DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME?
Daylight Saving Time (DST) is the practice of moving 

the clocks forward one hour from Standard Time during 
the summer months, and changing them back again in the 
fall. The general idea is that this allows us all to make 
better use of natural daylight. However, DST has many 
detractors—and rightfully so.

WHEN IS DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME THIS 
YEAR? WHEN DOES THE TIME CHANGE?

To remember which way to set their clocks, folks often 
use the expression, “Spring forward, fall back.” Note that 
these dates are for locations in the United States and Canada 
only; other countries may follow different dates.

• Daylight Saving Time begins on Sunday, March 
14, 2021 at 2:00 A.M. On Saturday night, set your clocks 
forward one hour (i.e., losing one hour) to “spring ahead.”

• Daylight Saving Time ends on Sunday, November 
7, 2021, at 2:00 A.M. On Saturday night, set your clocks 
back one hour (i.e., gaining one hour) to “fall back.”

IS IT DAYLIGHT “SAVING” OR “SAVINGS” 
TIME?

The correct term is “Daylight Saving Time “and not 
“Daylight Savings Time” (with an extra “s”), though many 
of us are guilty of saying it the wrong way. The technical 
explanation is that the word “saving” is singular because 
it acts as part of an adjective rather than a verb.
WHY DID DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME START? 

Blame Ben? Benjamin Franklin’s “An Economical 
Project,” written in 1784, is the earliest known proposal to 
“save” daylight. It was whimsical in tone, advocating laws 
to compel citizens to rise at the crack of dawn to save the 
expense of candlelight:

“Every morning, as soon as the Sun rises, let all the 
bells in every church be set ringing: and if that is not 
sufficient, let cannon be fired in every street to wake the 
sluggards effectually…. Oblige a man to rise at four in the 
morning, and it is probable that he will go willingly to bed 
at eight in the evening.”
DST’S TRUE FOUNDER? 

The first true proponent of Daylight-Saving Time was 
an Englishman named William Willet. A London builder, 
he conceived the idea while riding his horse early one 
morning in 1907. He noticed that the shutters of houses 
were tightly closed even though the Sun had risen. In “The 
Waste of Daylight,” the manifesto of his personal light-
saving campaign, Willet wrote, “Everyone appreciates 
the long, light evenings. Everyone laments their shrinkage 
as the days grow shorter; and nearly everyone has given 

utterance to a regret that the nearly clear, bright light of 
an early morning during Spring and Summer months is 
so seldom seen or used…. That so many as 210 hours of 
daylight are, to all intents and purposes, wasted every year 
is a defect in our civilization. Let England recognize and 
remedy it.”
WORLD WAR I LED TO ADOPTION OF DST

Attitudes changed after World War I broke out. The 
government and citizenry recognized the need to conserve 
coal used for heating homes. The Germans were the first 
to officially adopt the light-extending system in 1915, as 
a fuel-saving measure during World War I. This led to the 
introduction in 1916 of British Summer Time: From May 
21 to October 1, clocks in Britain were put an hour ahead.

The United States followed in 1918, when Congress 
passed the Standard Time Act, which established the time 
zones. However, this was amidst great public opposition. 
A U.S. government Congressional Committee was formed 
to investigate the benefits of Daylight-Saving Time. Many 
Americans viewed the practice as an absurd attempt to 
make late sleepers get up early. Others thought that it was 
unnatural to follow “clock time” instead of “Sun time.” 
A columnist in the Saturday Evening Post offered this 
alternative: “Why not ‘save summer’ by having June begin 
at the end of February?”

The matter took on new meaning in April 1917, when 
President Woodrow Wilson declared war. Suddenly, 
energy conservation was of paramount importance, and 
several efforts were launched to enlist public support for 
changing the clocks. A group called the National Daylight-
Saving Convention distributed postcards showing Uncle 
Sam holding a garden hoe and rifle, turning back the hands 
of a huge pocket watch. Voters were asked to sign and 
mail to their congressman postcards that declared, “If I 
have more daylight, I can work longer for my country. We 
need every hour of light.” Manhattan’s borough president 
testified to Congress that the extra hour of light would 
be a boon to home gardening, and therefore increase the 
Allies’ food supply. Posters chided, “Uncle Sam, your 
enemies have been up and are at work in the extra hour of 
daylight—when will YOU wake up?”

With public opinion in its favor, Congress officially 
declared that all clocks would be moved ahead one hour at 
2:00 A.M. on March 31, 1918. Americans were encouraged 
to turn off their lights and go to bed earlier than they 
normally did—at around 8:00 P.M.

Continued on page 21
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Paula Intelisano-DeJohn, Manager 
NJ Lic. No. 3438

Gregory DeJohn, Director 
NJ Lic. No. 4261

Paula Intelisano-DeJohn, Manager 
NJ Lic. No. 3438

Gregory DeJohn, Director 
NJ Lic. No. 4261

FARMERS DID NOT FAVOR DST
Many Americans wrongly point to farmers as the 

driving force behind Daylight Saving Time. In fact, farmers 
were its strongest opponents and, as a group, stubbornly 
resisted the change from the beginning.

When the war was over, the farmers and working-class 
people who had held their tongues began to speak out. They 
demanded an end to Daylight Saving Time, claiming that 
it benefited only office workers and the leisure class. The 
controversy put a spotlight on the growing gap between 
rural and urban dwellers. As a writer for the Literary Digest 
put it, “The farmer objects to doing his early chores in the 
dark merely so that his city brother, who is sound asleep 
at the time, may enjoy a daylight motor ride at eight in the 
evening.”

The Daylight-Saving Time experiment lasted only 
until 1920, when the law was repealed due to opposition 
from dairy farmers (cows don’t pay attention to clocks). 
No fewer than 28 bills to repeal Daylight Saving Time had 
been introduced to Congress, and the law was removed 
from the books. Americans had tolerated Daylight Saving 
Time for about seven months.
DST RETURNS 

The subject did not come up again until after the attack 
on Pearl Harbor, on December 7, 1941, and the United 
States was once again at war.

During World War II, Daylight Saving Time was 
imposed once again (this time year-round) to save fuel. 
Clocks were set one hour ahead to save energy.

After the war, Daylight Saving Time started being 
used on and off in different states, beginning and ending 
on days of their choosing.
LOCAL DIFFERENCES AND INCONSISTENCY

Inconsistent adherence to time zones among the states 
created considerable confusion with interstate bus and 
train service. To remedy the situation, Congress passed 
the Uniform Time Act in 1966, establishing consistent use 

of Daylight-Saving Time within the United States: Clocks 
were to be set ahead one hour on the last Sunday in April 
and one hour back on the last Sunday in October.

In 1986, the U.S. Congress approved a bill to increase 
the period of Daylight-Saving Time, moving the start to 
the first Sunday in April. The goal was to conserve oil used 
for generating electricity—an estimated 300,000 barrels 
annually. 
DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME TODAY

The current daylight-saving period was established 
with the Energy Policy Act of 2005, which went into effect 
in 2007.

Today, most Americans spring forward (turn clocks 
ahead and lose an hour) on the second Sunday in March 
(at 2:00 A.M.) and fall back (turn clocks back and gain 
an hour) on the first Sunday in November (at 2:00 A.M.). 

However, farmers’ organizations continue to lobby 
Congress against the practice, preferring early daylight to 
tend to their fields and a Standard Time sunset for ending 
their work at a reasonable hour. Some farmers point out 
that the Daylight-Saving Time is deceptively misnamed. 

As of March 2020, an impressive 32 states have 
proposed bills to end the practice of switching clocks. 
However, the legislation can only go into effect if the 
federal law changes. The Uniform Time Act would need 
to be amended to allow such a change. 

DAYLIGHT SAVING continued from page 20

New Wave Landscaping LLC
Your Property - My Pleasure

Lawn seeding, Bush Trimming, Mulch, 
Stones, Planting, Power Washing, Gutter 
Cleaning, Junk Removal and Spring and 

Fall Cleanups. 
Free Estimates, Senior Discounts

Call Jason at 732-402-7295 ads-6521
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New Wave Landscaping LLC
Your Property - My Pleasure

Lawn seeding, Bush Trimming, Mulch, 
Stones, Planting, Power Washing, Gutter 
Cleaning, Junk Removal and Spring and 

Fall Cleanups. 

Free Estimates, Senior Discounts

Call Jason at 732-402-7295



22    LIONS PRIDE MARCH 2021

Pat’s Lawns & Landscaping

848-448-1310
Bushes and Hedges Trimmed

Let us update your landscaping…
decorative stone, mulch, bushes

and trees planted
Garden Block Walls Installed

Stone and Brick Borders
Thatching, Slicing and Seeding

Spring and Fall Cleanups
Call Today for a Free Estimate!!!

spc-705

NJ Home Improvement Contractor’s License # 13VH06164300

Four Seasons 
Lakewood
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PRIORITY FOR DRIVEWAY snow removal

As we approach another winter season, we again find 
it necessary to clarify who qualifies for the Priority Snow 
Removal list for 2020-2021 winter season. A new request 
is required every season. 

For those who qualify, please submit your request to 
assure that you will be placed on the priority list. To qualify, 
a resident must require regular life-sustaining medical 
treatment, such as chemotherapy, radiation, or dialysis in 
or outside the home.

A “heart condition” does not qualify. Your request 
must be accompanied by a physician script/note which 
specifies that life-sustaining treatment for any of the 
conditions outlined above is necessary. Hand written 
notes are unacceptable. All information will be kept by 
the administrator and will be confidential.

For convenience purposes, your doctor may fax this 
information to our office.  Our fax number is 732-920-2650.  
Please be assured this information will be kept strictly 
confidential.  Placement on the Priority Snow List cannot be 
accomplished until we receive the necessary documentation 
from your physician. Please respond as soon as possible as 
the winter season will be here soon.

Your need to go to work does not qualify for priority 
snow removal. For this purpose, we suggest you make 
advance arrangements with a private contractor for snow 
removal.

The township will cooperate by plowing our roads so 
that our contractor can begin work. Of course, the town will 
continue to respond to any serious problems during storms.

ALWAYS CALL 911 FOR ANY  
MEDICAL EMERGENCY

Please be sure to keep on hand extra supplies of 
medications and food, so there is no need to leave the house 
during, or immediately after a snowstorm. The weather 
predications generally provide ample warning time for 
making preparations.

BRAY
gENERAL CONTRACTORS L.L.C.

New Homes ~ Additions ~ Renovations ~ Kitchens ~ Bathrooms
Roofi	ng	~	Siding	~	Decks	~	Window	Replacements

Phone / Fax 732-477-1866
Email: braygeneralcontractors@gmail.com

429 Arc Lane Brick NJ 08723

GO SOLAR

Bray General Contractors has now teamed up with My Solar Home, Inc. to introduce the 
opportunity to go solar. Call for a free quote from one of our My Solar Home associates.

HIC # 13VH00138200 We Accept:

ads-4803
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REDI HOME SERVICES
Call 732-256-9844

DRYER VENT CLEANING/REPAIR
POWER WASHING - GUTTER CLEANING 

PAINTING/HANDYMAN SERVICES
Lic# 13VH082081000 www.redihomeservices.com
Senior Discounts redimanage@optimum.net

Directory

Hometowne Plumbing
No Job Too Small
732-270-3232

Lic. 9452       FORMER MARINE 

Stop Wasting your Time and Money!
If you need Windows, Doors, Siding or Insulation, Call us!

We treat your home like our own!
Since 1992. There’s no Subsitution for Experience.

Offi ce: 732-774-2005

Cell: 732- 687-8113 
Fully Insured  Lic: 13VH06672200

Coastal Windows & Doors

M VIGLIONE & SONS, L.L.C.
Plumbing & Heating

Michael A. Viglione, Master Plumber
Insured, Bonded & Licensed #11738

Service - Installation - Repairs
Residential & Commercial

Phone: 732.279.1944
www.mviglioneandsons@yahoo.com

Nice guy Car Service
24 Hour Service

CALL JOHN for Reasonable Rates
Cell: (732) 779-8366

- highly Recommended - 
NYC, Newark, Atlantic City, Philadelphia
Airports, Cruise Ships, (Groups up to 16)

Broadway Builders
ALL HOME REPAIRS AND REMODELING

PLEASE CALL FOR RELIABLE AND FRIENDLY SERVICE

www.Broadwaybuildersnj.com
PHONE:  732-701-7650

LICENSE # 13VH05779900

NEED COMPUTER HELP?
On-Site Technology Support for your Home & Business

• New PCs & Setup       • Repairs & Upgrades
  • Virus Clean-Up            • Networking & Wireless

www.monmouthcomputer.com
Monmouth Computer Associates, LLC

 CALL DAN TODAY! 

(732) 517-7018

house Cleaning
Thorough / Honest / Reliable / Reasonable

Since 2001
References Provided

Monthly or every 2 week openings available
My supplies or yours if preferred

Toms River / Berkeley / Manchester / Jackson areas covered
Please call Pat at (908) 330-1572

Time To Upgrade Or Service Your Equipment

Comfy and Cozy
Heating & Cooling

Brick, New Jersey
Call (732) 892-6062

Master HVACR # 19HC00539000  HIC # 13VH07199000

Pat’s Lawns & Landscaping
848-448-1310

Bushes and Hedges Trimmed
Let us update your landscaping...decorative stone,

mulch, bushes and trees planted
Garden Block Walls and Borders Installed

Call Today for a Free Estimate!!!
NJ Home Improvement Contractor’s License# 13VH06164300
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Directory
MJF Plumbing, Heating, AC
For all of your Plumbing, Heating, & AC needs 

SPECIAL ON AC CHECKUP 
$97.00 + tax

732-477-1605

DOORS
Interior – Exterior
Installation – Repairs
Garage Door Capping

Over 40 Years Experience
Art

848-391-1435

This Space
Available
— — —

Call 888-637-3200

732-920-3364 Brick
Planting • Shrub/Tree Trimming • Clean-ups

Thatching • Seeding • Aerating
Gutter Cleaning • Mulch • Stone • Weeding
Paver Repair • Powerwashing • Firewood

Insured • Free Estimates

DAVID M. LEDERMAN, CPA
Business, Personal & Trust Tax Filings
Court Reporting and Filings for Estates,
Special Needs Trusts, Guardianships

DAVID@MLCPALLC.COM  732-920-7801
A Four Seasons Resident

CUTTINg EDgE
Painting Service, LLC

Interior/Exterior Painting
Interior Cleaning • Exterior Powerwashing
Offering helpful hints with color & design

732-295-3888

Jeff’s Powerwashing & Painting
Mold Removal • Houses • Patios • Roofs Washed

• Gutter Cleaning
• Dryer Vent Cleaning

• Interior/Exterior Painting

732-901-5336
Insured Lic. #13VH09707800

Senior discounts • Free Estimates
Low Pressure Roof Stain Removal

Safely Washing Houses & Roofs for Over 15 Years

A Private Car Service
All Airports, Cruises, NYC- All Boros, Upstate & Local.

Serving Seniors since ‘03
New Lincoln SUV

Reliable • Dependable • Reasonable
Senior Discounts

“We Drive with Care”
Stan Levine:  732.822.0344

T & K LANDSCAPING
Design, Installation & Maintenance of Flower Beds/Pavers/

Retaining Walls/Mulch/Trees/Plants/Shrubs/Power Washing,Fencing & 
Gutter Cleaning/Patio/Fence Enclosures/Concrete Patios/Walkways

* �P���G �PE���L *
* Wholesale from our nursery tree and shrub sale *

* Paver sale - 5% off any paver job *
20 Years in business/Fully Insured/Free Estimates

Call Kevin 1-732-535-1097

Senior Discount Tax Service
Professional courteous service.

Registered Tax Return Preparer with the IRS,
AFSP record of completion.

Low rates, FREE pickup, delivery and
PTR and Rebate help.
Call 732-998-7215
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This month we’ll continue our discussion on controlling the exposure 
for a desired effect. Let’s concentrate on Aperture priority. The camera’s 
aperture	is	the	adjustable	opening	that	lets	light	onto	the	sensor	or	fi	lm.	It	
works similar to the iris in your eye, opening wide to let in a lot of light, 
or closing down to let in less light.

With Aperture priority you choose the F-stop and the camera will 
choose the shutter speed. This is useful when you want to control how 
much of your image is in focus. With large F-numbers (F16 or F22) 
most or all of the image will appear sharp. At smaller numbers (F2.8 or 
F4) less will be in focus. If you want to blur your background (portraits) 
simply choose a small number. If you want most or all of your image in 
focus (landscape images) use the large number.

If your camera has the picture icons choose the mountain if you want 
a lot in focus and choose the portrait or sports icon if you want less in 
focus.

As always you can email to bill@kirmsphotography.com with any 
photographic questions. If you’d like to see more of my images, simply 
visit my web site at  www.kirmsphotography.com  .

 Keep shooting and improving your images, but most importantly, 
have fun with your camera.

Aperture, Shutter, Program

BULLETIN

ads-310


